

Undergraduate Council Minutes

Meeting Minutes January 18, 2008

Opening:

Dr. Averill McClelland facilitated the meeting in Dr. Arhar's absence; the meeting was called to order at 10:00 a.m. in Room 308D White Hall.

Present:

Alicia Crowe, Dale Curry, David Dees, Lettie Gonzalez, Andy Lepp, Natalie Levinson, Averill McClelland, and Amy Thompson. Also present: Charity Snyder, and Recorder Debi Burnsworth.

A. Items of Business

Minutes

A motion to accept the November 16, 2007 meeting minutes as submitted was made by N. Levinson and seconded by A. Thompson; it was unanimously approved.

FCS – (M. Dellman-Jenkins)

M. Dellman-Jenkins asked the first proposal for revision to the proposal to revise the description and content outline of HST 21092/21192 Internship in Human Services Technology I & II be pulled for the time being. It will be presented in the future as an entirely new proposal.

The following proposals were presented together, establishment of a new course, GERO 30656 *Psychology of Aging*, to be cross-listed with the PSYC 30656 course, and; proposal for revision to the Bachelor of Science degree, Human Development and Family Studies, Gerontology Concentration (EH BS-HDFS GERO). The proposed course will be added as a professional elective in the gerontology concentration. This proposal would add GERO 30656 *Psychology of Aging* as a professional elective for the gerontology concentration.

It was moved to waive the two meeting hearings for both proposal by N. Levinson and D. Curry, and passed unanimously. It was also moved by D. Curry and seconded by A. Thompson to accept the proposal as written; the proposals were passed unanimously.

Curricular Changes (A. McClelland for J. Arhar)

An email from Therese Tillett, Director of Curriculum Services advising implementation of a spring effective term for undergraduate course proposals. The current fall term has an EPC deadline of October. The spring term will have an EPC deadline of April , which means appropriate course approvals received until the deadline for April EP will be effective spring 2009 instead of fall 2009. It was agreed to discuss further at the next undergrad council meeting.

<u>Major GPA</u> – (A. McClelland for J. Arhar) Charity Snyder gave an overview of this topic. As Dr. Arhar was not in attendance it was agreed to reschedule this discussion until the February meeting.

Adjournment
There being no other business the meeting was adjourned.

<u>Next meeting</u>
The next meeting will be held Friday, February 15, 2008, 10-12 Room 308D White Hall.

Minutes submitted by: Deborah Burnsworth for Joanne Arhar